PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT ACTS 2000 – 2006
NOTICE OF PROPOSED VARIATION OF THE  
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY DEVELOPMENT PLAN 2004 - 2010

N7 (NAAS ROAD) / TAY LANE  JUNCTION (VARIATION NO. 6) 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 13 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 (as amended) that South Dublin County Council has prepared a Proposed Variation of the South Dublin County Development Plan 2004 - 2010 in respect of lands at Tay Lane, Rathcoole, County Dublin.  It is proposed to vary the South Dublin County Development Plan 2004 – 2010 in the following manner:
It is proposed to insert a new Specific Local Objective as follows in Chapter 14 of the Written Statement and to amend the relevant Development Plan maps accordingly:

Specific Local Objective No.126  - N7 (Naas Road) / Tay Lane Junction Improvements 

“To provide for an easy-flow exit from the N7 (Naas Road) at its junction with Tay Lane in the interest of supporting the significant social and economic services that Tay Lane provides to the Newcastle / Rathcoole and Saggart areas.”

In complying with the Planning and Development (Strategic Environmental Assessment) Regulations, 2004, South Dublin County Council has determined that a Strategic Environmental Assessment is not required.

Details of the proposed Variation and the SEA Screening Report may be inspected from 27th March, 2009 to  24th April, 2009 at the following locations:
The Planning Department, South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24: 
9.00 a.m. to 5.00 p.m. Monday to Thursday and 9.00 to 4.30 p.m. Friday
South Dublin County Council, Civic Centre, Clondalkin, Dublin 22: 10.00 a.m. to 12.45 p.m. 
and 2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. Monday to Friday

Local Branch Libraries at Ballyroan, Castletymon, Whitechurch, Clondalkin and Lucan, during normal opening hours for each Branch Library.

The Council’s website www.southdublin.ie.
Written submissions or observations in relation to the proposed Variation made to the Planning Authority at the address below before 4.00 p.m. on 24th April, 2009  will be taken into consideration before the making of the Variation. Submissions or observations cannot be accepted in any other format or to any other address other than as set out below:

Tony Shanahan, Administrative Officer, Planning Department, South Dublin County Council, County Hall, Tallaght, Dublin 24 or by email to tshanahan@sdublincoco.ie
F. Nevin, Director of Planning 



                     Date:    27th March, 2009
